County Clerk Legislative Committee Meeting – December 8, 2010  


Minutes

A regular  meeting of the California Association of Clerks and Election Officials-County Clerk Legislative Committee was held on Wednesday December 8, 2010  at 10:45 a.m. in conjunction with the Association’s New Law Workshop in Sacramento.  Meeting was called to order by Kathie Moran, Committee Co-Chair.  
In attendance:  Gina Alcomendras, Wardell House, Santa Clara County.



 Donna Allred, Wanda Dark, Sheri Dyer, Sacramento County.



 Monique Blakely, Los Angeles County.



 Barbara Chambers, Contra Costa County.



 David Valenzuela, Sheila Harmon, Ventura County.



 Karen Hong, Kenton Owyang, San Francisco County.



 Terri Lipscomb, Alameda County.



 Tauna Mallis, Riverside County.



 Joyce Whitney, Marin County.



 Katherine Wolf, Santa Cruz County.



 Donna Johnston, Sutter County.



 Bev Ross, Jennifer Vise, Tehama County.



 Julie Poochigian, Tulare County.



 Jenny Stasik, San Bernardino County.



 Gregory Diaz, Gail Smith, Nevada County.



 Aja Tucker, Christina Aguilar, Orange County.



 Chuck Storey, Imperial County.



 Matt Siverling, Legislative Analyst.  

Committee members reviewed the schedule for presentation of bills, and the other County Clerk sessions scheduled for New Law Workshop 2010.  

Issues Updates/ Misc Reports/Announcements:   Gina reported on the 2011 Staff Workshops themed “We Get by With a Little Help From Our Friends”  set for March 14 – 18 at the Los Angeles Sports Complex and  April 11 – 15 in Sacramento at the State Office of Vital Records. Registration fee is $30 per person, which covers lunch and breaks for the day.   This information can be found on the CACEO website.  

Extensive discussion was held on the scheduling and arrangement of this 2010 New Law Workshop which is being held simultaneously with the Recorder’s New Law.  The majority of the attendees at the County Clerk Leg  and the County Clerk Leg committee members themselves reported difficulties in meeting their obligations due to conflicting schedules. There was not much positive discussion of the arrangement except to say that it needed to be tried to see if it could work. The general consensus was that is was not only difficult but somewhat self-defeating since many members are active in both associations and it prevented full participation.    Gina suggested that a survey of those in attendance would be beneficial.    
Legislative Advocate Update:   Matt Siverling presented the “Final Legislative Report for 2010”, with commentary on the current legislative climate, specifically the  budgetary focus and changes in “personnel”  both of which will add to the routine challenges.  Matt noted that on December 6th the legislature introduced 123 bills which are not officially on record until January 2011.  He further explained that most plans are on hold until Governor-Elect Brown takes office,  however, preliminary work on items previously identified by the committee  should begin as soon as possible in order to have them to the legislature by February.
Matt directed the discussion previously identified 2011 clean up items, such as the addition of language to B & P 22457(b),  cleaning up AB 620, re: photo requirement on id cards for professional photocopier corporation or partnership employees.    2010 attempts to correct by way of SB 1491 
were thwarted in the end by the Department of Finance.  Matt noted that Perez is willing to co-sponsor with Los Angeles County.  Committee members agreed that the matter continues to be an issue and support continued efforts in 2011.    
Also identified for 2011 is the need to address impacts resulting from AB 2767 Trial Court Restructuring, specifically, amendments to Government Code Section 26806  with regard to translation verification.  Matt and Vicki had gathered information and prepared suggested amendments which were not accepted by the Law Revision Commission because they felt the suggested amendments were outside of their authority, but recommended that we pursue the amendments ourselves.     Aja Tucker of Orange County had done quite a lot of research on this issue when it appeared that the provisions effecting County Clerks would be included in the bill.  Kathie asked Aja to work with Matt and the Committee on the amendment.  In addition,  Gina recommended that future Building Bridges Session include American Translators Association .  
Matt also spoke to AB 2600, which added elected mayors to the list of persons authorized to solemnize marriages.     It was eventually chaptered but during discussions committee members had expressed concerns regarding the section which singles out elected mayors to receive instruction prior to solemnizing a marriage.   Matt asked that he or the co-chairs be notified if there are any issues or problems  occurring as a result of that requirement at which time we can consider  an amendment. In the meantime,  most counties reported simply using the same set of instructions given to all other authorized persons.  

Barbara Chambers reported that Contra Costa County took a proactive approach and sent out packets to mayors.  Gina took the same type of action in Santa Clara County, as did David in Ventura.  
As far as new legislation goes, Monique Blakely of Los Angeles County advised of recent problems with FBN filers using other peoples actual business addresses to perpetuate fraud by using the document to obtain loans and other fraudulent activities.   She suggested adding a penalty of perjury clause to the FBN.     Gina noted that the committee attempted to do that 4 or 5 yrs ago and at that time the DAs did not support it  because it was a 3rd  strike.    Discussion was held on the current economic climate and the propensity for fraud.   Aja suggested a possible add-on fee to DA’s office for prosecution and investigation funding.   It was noted that since it would be a consumer protection bill, it may have a better chance this time.  Discussion was held on Prop. 26 and the issue of incremental fee increases.  Monique noted that  Los Angeles County is moving forward with the bill, and the Committee could co-sponsor or simply support.   Committee indicated interest in co-sponsoring, with more information to be presented at the January meeting.   
Meeting schedule – January through July  2011 is as follows:  All meetings to be held in  Sacramento, except for one held at the annual conference.  
January 20 


April 21            July 20 (At Annual Conference – Squaw Valley)
February 17 


May 18

March 17


June 16

Meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.  

By:  Kathleen Moran
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